Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

January 4, 2016
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Advisor; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Cathcart, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Corley, Summer Camp; Mr. Carricato, Seabase 2016; Mr. Hunton, Jr., Gun Club Campout; Mr. Hunton III, Gun Club Campout; Mr. Dooley, Council Coordinator; Mr. Ackermann; Mr. Croom;  Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Reed; G. Franklin, SPL
Meeting was called to order at 7:05.

Ms. McGregor, Secretary
· Mr. Bebber made a motion to approve the December minutes. Mr. Croom seconded. Minutes were approved.

G. Franklin, Senior Patrol Leader
· Reports were that the merit badge day was great.
· Chase will make a presentation about winter backpacking on January 5. Mr. Carricato may present on first aid. 
· The Cowpens campout is scheduled for January 15-17. Troop elections will be January 19.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· We have a date, but need the time for Alex Wyatt’s Eagle ceremony (Subsequently postponed to a date and time to be determined.

· Mr. Reed asked about camp sites at Cowpens. Mr. Jordan suggested Croft State Park. It was suggested that the troop go to site 6 near the stables. Travel time from Irmo is about 80 minutes. Mr. Reed will check with Mr. Jordan to see if he has filed a tour permit. Mr. Reed and some other parents want to encourage healthy cooking. There are some concerns about barriers when young scouts have to prepare certain foods. The consensus was that we will do a competition at some point, but not at this campout. Mr. Reed has new pots and would like some ideas for the Saturday night adult meal.
· The ski trip tentatively scheduled for February 12-14 has been cancelled. Should we go to Burrell’s Ford instead?

· Mr. Hunton says he’s prepared for the Gun Club campout. The budget is that same as last year ($400). Boys will pay $10-$12 for food. The first round of ammunition is free. A mandatory safety meeting will be held on the Tuesday before.

· Mr. Rennebaum would like to show a video about the military before Camp McCrady.

· Mr. Bebber asked for a volunteer to coordinate the Deep Creak Campout (August 26-28). Mr. Franklin was volunteered. Mr. Reed will help.

· Below is the schedule of activities for January through August 2016.

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	January 15-17, 2016
	Cowpens National Battlefield Campout
	Jordan/Reed

	January 19
	Troop Elections
	G. Lee

	January 30
	Scouting for Food Drop-off
	Heron

	January 30
	JLT, Midlands Tech
	G. Lee

	February 6
	Scouting for Food Pick-up
	Heron

	February 12-14
	Burrells Ford Campout (tentative)
	G. Lee/Jordan

	February 16
	Court of Honor/Potluck
	Law/G. Lee

	March 4-6
	Gun Club Campout
	Hunton/Bebber

	March 12
	USC Merit Badge University
	K. Harrison (?)

	March 18-20
	Order of the Arrow Ordeal
	Barnes

	March 29
	No Troop Meeting
	

	April 22-24
	Order of the Arrow Dixie Fellowship (Knox)
	Barnes

	April 29 – May 1
	Camp McCrady Campout
	Rennebaum

	May 10
	Court of Honor/Potluck
	Law/TBD

	May 20-22
	Pisgah National Forest Campout
	S. Lee

	May 20-22
	Order of the Arrow Fellowship
	Barnes

	June
	New Boy (Grubbie) Campout
	Heron

	June 10-12
	NC Gem Mining Campout
	Norris

	June 16-23
	Seabase High Adventure Trip
	Carricato

	July 2-9
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Corley

	July 12
	No Troop Meeting
	

	July
	Troop Elections
	G. Lee

	August 16
	Court of Honor/Potluck
	Law/TBD

	August 19-20
	Junior Leadership Training/Annual Planning
	G. Lee

	August 26-28
	Deep Creek Campout—Great Smoky Mountains National Park
	


· Typically there is no meeting after a campout, but the troop will meet on January 19 for elections. A. Talkish and M. Vincent plan to run for SPL.
· February 9 is Shrove Tuesday. The pancake supper at SSSJ ends before the meeting begins, but there may still be a little disruption due to clean-up.

Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Advisor
· Jordan Clavendar and Caleb Barnes are working on their Eagle projects.
· Mr. Barnes would like to lead a Life to Eagle class between now and May.

· The OA banquet is this weekend. Members need to stay current on dues. Caleb Barnes will be honored for Indian dance.

· Next summer is the National Scout Jamboree 2017. The cost is similar to Philmont. There will be high adventure and about 40,000 scouts. Attendees must be First Class rank or higher. The World Jamboree will be in 2019 at the same location in West Virginia.
Mr. Clamp, Chair
· Merit Badge University at the U. of South Carolina will be March 12. Mr. Reed volunteered to help coordinate. Mr. Clamp will ask Katie Harrison if she will coordinate.
· The University of Scouting is a training program for assistant scout masters. The program includes classroom sessions and introduction to outdoor skills. Mr. Croom made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barnes, that the troop pay for training for any adult who would like to attend.
Mr. Croom, Merit Badge Day 

· Merit Badge Day was very successful. Participation was as follow:
· Cooking—23
· Personal Management—14
· Citizenship in the Community—8
· Emergency Prep—8
· Family Life—4
Mr. Carricato, Seabase 2016
· There will be a meeting with Seabase parents next week.

· There are still two boy spots to fill. Cost is $1050.

· An email will be sent to other troops to try to fill the vacated spots.

Mr. Ackermann, Summer Camp
· The next payment of $110 is due on January 19; the next payment is due to camp by February 2.
· Boys may start choosing classes on March 15.

· Last year we had $3000 in donations for camp scholarships. We do not have any donations yet for this year.

Mr. Clamp, Fundraising
· Coordinators are needed for a Fatz Café breakfast and camp cards. Mr. Ackermann will include a request in his email.
Ms. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· Christmas party was fun!
Roundtable
Ackermann: An email was sent requesting help purchasing six new stoves and two new coolers. Mr. Cathcart gets discounts on Coleman brand.

TROOPWEBHOST is a site that can manage all troop activities. We will look at it to see if its ability to allow reservations would be a useful addition to our site.

Clamp: Rechartering cost the troop more than $3000. We would like to form a small group to determine the criteria for rechartering. Contact Mr. Clamp if interested
Carricato: 4-5 scouts are requested to say the Pledge of Allegiance at the fire department’s graduation ceremony on January 13. Participants will receive two service hours.

Dooley: Indian Waters is the largest council in the state. Troop 312 is the biggest troop in the district.
Reed: Mr. Reed would like to schedule regular uniform inspections.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
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